
ST. GREGORY THE ILLUMINATOR ARMENIAN CHURCH 
6700 W. Diversey Avenue 
Chicago, Illinois 60635 

SENIOR WOMEN'S GUILD AUXILIARY ANNUAL REPORT FOR 1996 

Because of illness and cold weather in the winter months we did not have a meeting in 1996. 
Most of our 8 members are 80 years plus. 

Our activities were limited to Kufta and Choreg Sales. We also served refreshments following 
Easter Eve and Christmas Eve Services. A few of our members also helped with the 22nd 
Annual Armenian Fest. 

Our contribution in 1996 are as follows: 

$3,000 - 1996 Contribution to St. Gregory 
$ 100 - for the purchase of a raffle ticket for the Annual 

Armenian Fest. 

We are presenting a check for $1,320.00 to the Parish Council of St. Gregory. This leaves 
us with a balance of $880.00 

We are not sure what our activities for 1997 will be but with the Grace of God we will do 
our utmost to support St. Gregory. 
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Respectfully submitted, 

Ann Arevian, Chairlady 


